
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Presbytery of Transylvania             
Korean Presbyterian Church, Lexington, KY                                                         

December 7, 2019 

Convening of Presbytery  

The annual meeting of the Presbytery of Transylvania met at Korean Presbyterian 
Church, Lexington, KY, on Saturday, December 7, 2019.  A quorum was present.  
Moderator Mike Ward called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM and led the opening 
prayer.   

Opening Business  

The roll of attendance for this meeting was formed. (see Appendix A)             

The Stated Clerk moved the docket.  Docket approved as printed.  Host pastor, 
teaching elder Hyeon Gu Lee welcomed the presbytery to Lexington Korean Church.  
First-time commissioners and other guests were recognized. General Presbyter 
Philip Lotspeich informed the body of teaching elders who have left the presbytery 
and/or taken new calls and teaching elder David Crawford was honored for his 
retirement.   The Rev. Dr. Greg Goodwiller, Synod of Living Waters Executive, 
brought greetings from the synod.   

The presbytery moved to worship, led by members of the Korean Church.  The 
moderator and the Rev. Dr. Lee presided at the Sacrament of Communion.   

Following worship, the moderator introduced a panel discussion on the topic of “Life 
Together” with a particular emphasis on gun violence: its causes, effects, and 
possible responses.  After the panel discussion and question period ended, the 
presbytery recessed for lunch.   

Business Items 

The presbytery reconvened at 1:00 PM.  The Stated Clerk moved the consent 
agenda: a) Stated Clerk's report, with recommendations to approve requests for 
excused absences; seat corresponding members and grant them the privilege of the 
floor; approve the minutes of the August 20, 2019, stated meeting; receive the 
minutes of the November 17, 2019, Kurtz installation commission; b) Kentucky 
Council of Churches Delegates’ Reports.  Motion passed.  

William McConnell, representing Presbyterian Mission Agency, Kelly Abraham, 
representing Presbyterian Association of Musicians, and Edward Thompson, 
representing Board of Pensions, brought greetings from their various agencies and 
shared information with the presbytery.   



Living Waters for the World 

Ruling elders Joanie Lukins and Bill Reed reported.  General Presbyter Philip 
Lotspeich showed a brief video from LWW celebrating the 1,000th water system 
installation and thanking the presbytery for its support of this mission.   

Church Revitalization and Development Ministry 

Ruling elder James Dougans reported.  Various members of the Nicholasville Vision 
Team and Phila Consultants offered a draft report of their work in Jessamine 
County and Nicholasville.  A formal proposal will be presented to the February 2020 
stated meeting.  Following the presentation, elder Dougans spoke prayers for God’s 
guidance and courage as the presbytery seeks to pursue this new vision of ministry.   

Commission on Preparation for Ministry 

Ruling elder Connie Turner reported.  The commission introduced inquirer Jeff 
Shaver and moved that Mr. Shaver be moved to candidacy.  The examination was 
sustained and Mr. Shaver was approved for candidacy.  The moderator spoke 
prayers for Mr. Shaver as he continues his preparation for ordained ministry.   

Pastoral Transitions Commission 

Teaching elder Lisa Eye reported.  The only item of business was the recognition of 
teaching elder David Crawford’s retirement, which happened at the beginning of 
the meeting.   

Coordinating Commission 

General Presbyter Philip Lotspeich reported.  The commission moved the following 
2020 meetings and locations:  Tuesday, February 4, 2020, 5-7 PM, Beaumont 
Presbyterian Church, Lexington; Saturday, May 16, 2020, 10 AM-2 PM, First 
Church, Harlan; Tuesday, August 18, 2020, 5-7 PM, First Church, Mt. Sterling; and 
Friday/Saturday, November 13-14, Kentucky Presbyteries joint meeting, Bowling 
Green.  Motion passed.   

The commission moved changes to the Manual of Operations.  Teaching elder 
Donald Stanley moved an amendment to the document, that the Mission Ministry 
remain a part of the manual.  Second and motion passed.  The motion to approve 
changes to the Manual of Operations was approved, as amended.   

Commission on Representation 

Teaching elder Janet Prewitt reported.  The commission moved that the presbytery 
elect the following persons: ruling elder Linda Crawford, presbytery moderator;  



teaching elder Darryl Baker, presbytery vice-moderator; ruling elder Tom Burns, 
Coordinating Commission, class of 2022; ruling elder Helen Miller, Coordinating 
Commission, class of 2022; teaching elder Susan Warren, chair, Administration 
Commission, class of 2022; teaching elder Sara Benedetti, Administration 
Commission, class of 2020; teaching elder Rachel Mathews, Administration 
Commission, class of 2022; teaching elder Beth Garrod-Logsdon, chair, Closing and 
Dismissals Commission; teaching elder Kathy Riley, chair, Congregational Issues 
Commission, class of 2022; teaching elder Scott Cervas, Congregational Issues 
Commission, class of 2022; ruling elder Connie Turner, chair, Commission on 
Preparation for Ministry; teaching elder Kima Pachuau,  Commission on 
Preparation for Ministry, class of 2022; ruling elder Missie Woods, Commission on 
Preparation for Ministry, class of 2022; ruling elder Cynthia Pennington, 
Commission on Preparation for Ministry, class of 2022; teaching elder Stephen 
Sanders, Commission on Preparation for Ministry, class of 2022; teaching elder Lisa 
Eye, chair, Pastoral Transitions Commission, class of 2022; teaching elder Julie Olt, 
vice-chair, Pastoral Transitions Commission; teaching elder Janice Stamper, 
Pastoral Transitions Commission, class of 2022; ruling elder Eric Schonblom, 
Pastoral Transitions Commission, class of 2022; ruling elder David Hoskins, 
Permanent Judicial Commission, class of 2026; teaching elder Hannah McIntyre, 
chair, Christian Formation Ministry, class of 2022; teaching elder Ryan Shrauner, 
vice-chair, Christian Formation Ministry, class of 2020; ruling elder James 
Dougans, chair, Church Revitalization and Development Ministry, class of 2022; 
teaching elder Karen Hartsfield, vice-chair, Church Revitalization and Development 
Ministry, class of 2021; teaching elder Mary Reed, chair, Leadership Development 
Ministry, class of 2020; teaching elder Melissa Sevier, vice-chair, Leadership 
Development Ministry, class of 2021; teaching elder Mary Reed, chair, Commission 
on Representation, class of 2022; ruling elder Bill Reed, commissioner to 224th 
General Assembly; ruling elder Gayle Burns, alternate commissioner to 224th 
General Assembly; teaching elder Sara Benedetti, commissioner to 224th General 
Assembly; teaching elder Scott Cervas, alternate commissioner to 224th General 
Assembly; Nathan Thacker, Young Adult Advisory Delegate, 224th General 
Assembly; Alicyn Croley, alternate Young Adult Advisory Delegate, 224th General 
Assembly.  There were no nominations from the floor and those named were elected.   

Administration Commission/Treasurer’s Report 

Ruling elder Anne Chesnut reported.  The commission moved that the presbytery’s 
per capita be set at $25.51 for 2020.  The total per capita (presbytery, synod, and 
General Assembly) per member is $38.44.  Motion passed.   

The commission moved that the distribution of Unified Mission Giving for 2020 be 
as follows: Transylvania Presbytery 78%; Synod of Living Waters 5%; and General 
Assembly 17%.  Motion passed.   



The commission moved that the 2020 operating budget of $477,400 and the 
Burnamwood subsidiary budget of $110,000 be adopted.  Motion passed.   

New Business 

The moderator announced that the offering taken at worship to support the host 
church’s missionaries in Myanmar and Nepal totaled $632.  Moderator Ward 
installed the new moderator and spoke prayers.  Presbytery Executive Lotspeich 
presented former moderator Ward with gifts and spoke words of appreciation for his 
leadership.  At 2:45 PM, and with no further business before the presbytery, the 
Stated Clerk moved that the presbytery be adjourned.  Motion passed.  Moderator 
Crawford offered a closing prayer and spoke words of blessing.  

Submitted:  The Rev. Jerry L. Utt, II                     
Stated Clerk 
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